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May 23, 2021 

  

Dear Parents and Staff, 

It is exciting to think we are only three weeks away from summer break and the close of this school year.  I 
know this comes as a welcomed relief given the myriad of challenges faced by members of our school 
community - students, staff, and parents alike.  Everyone is looking forward to a well-deserved summer 
vacation. We are already into prom season, preparing for field days, and looking ahead to Newtown Middle 
School Moving Up and Newtown High School Commencement.   

As you know, with the decrease in COVID  infection rates across the State, Governor Lamont officially lifted 
many restrictions as of May 19th.  Just to clarify, public schools are still required to continue mitigation 
strategies through the end of the school year as highlighted in the attached document.   

However, this same guidance also allows masks to be removed, “Where students are actively  moving around 
during recess or physical education activities.” Therefore, we will be relaxing our restrictions for all outdoor 
activities, such as recess, PE, and other events.  Please know that as parents you may still request that your 
child wear a mask during any activities by communicating with the school. 

On another note, as required by the Connecticut State Department of Education,  Newtown Public Schools is 
in the process of revising our Reopening Plan for the next school year.  While aspects of our plan will be 
dependent on guidance from the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) and the CT Department of Public Health 
(DPH), we are also gathering  input from our parents and staff.  If you would like to make some suggestions 
for next year, please fill out the survey by clicking on the following 
link: https://forms.gle/Zt9JRqthVc5iKYJEA 

Thank you and continue to enjoy the remainder of your weekend. 

Dr. Lorrie Rodrigue, Superintendent 

  

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Z7pgIx8ubrznJA5MVs-Xrg%7E%7E/AAAAAQA%7E/RgRii9AyP0QjaHR0cHM6Ly9mb3Jtcy5nbGUvWnQ5SlJxdGhWYzVpS1lKRUFXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmCospyqYCEgZhVSGW1vcnJpc2pAbmV3dG93bi5rMTIuY3QudXNYBAAAAAE%7E


STATE OF CONNECTICUT
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

May 20, 2021

Universal Mask Policies in School Buildings

The Connecticut State Department of Education (CSDE), in consultation with the Connecticut
Department of Public Health (DPH), issued binding guidance, Adapt, Advance, Achieve:
Connecticut’s Plan to Learn and Grow Together (AAA document) requiring all students and
staff to wear a face mask when inside a school building, with limited exceptions.

This communication is to confirm that schools must continue to implement those universal
masking policies in school buildings. As you probably know, on Thursday, May 13, 2021, the
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) made the announcement that fully vaccinated
individuals may stop wearing face coverings in certain settings. However, the CDC confirmed
shortly thereafter that it recommends schools continue to use the current COVID-19
prevention strategies for the 2020-2021 school year. Connecticut’s protocols have been
updated as well, via Governor Lamont’s executive orders, which confirm that the binding
guidance issued by the CSDE in the AAA Document is mandatory.

Specific to outdoor settings, masks are not required, but we recommend continuing mask
wearing for students and staff in situations where students and/or staff are outdoors and in close
contact while stationary (e.g., sitting/standing together in a group). Where students are actively
moving around during recess or physical education activities, masks can be removed. Masks
should also be on when going out of the building to recess and back into the building afterward.
Good hand hygiene should be emphasized before and after outdoor activities.

We are proud of the meaningful progress Connecticut has made towards reducing the impact of
the COVID-19 pandemic. We have all been consistent in applying our suite of mitigating
strategies in the school settings, and agreed to Finish Strong, acknowledging that schools are
unique settings, and safe and equitable access is a top priority. Right now, many students are not
yet eligible for vaccination, middle schools may have partial populations that are eligible while
others are not, and some eligible individuals may not have been vaccinated and passed the
required time since their shot to be fully vaccinated. Therefore, the current rule requiring
universal mask wearing for all individuals in all school buildings will remain in place at
this time.

We will continue to monitor updated guidance from the CDC to inform planning for the summer
and next year.
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